
From: Curtis, Jeffery S
To: Russell, Merlin
Subject: RE: Safety Kleen Post-Irma status
Date: Tuesday, September 26, 2017 1:16:13 PM

Merlin,
 
I don’t believe there is any need to update the plan based on anything that happened during Irma.
 
Thanks,  Jeff
 

From: Russell, Merlin [mailto:Merlin.Russell@dep.state.fl.us] 
Sent: Tuesday, September 26, 2017 9:20 AM
To: Curtis, Jeffery S <Jeff.Curtis@safety-kleen.com>
Subject: RE: Safety Kleen Post-Irma status
 
Jeff,
 
Based on Irma, is there anything you need to update in your Prevention & Preparedness
Plan/Contingency Plan?  Probably not but just checking.
 
merlin
 

From: Curtis, Jeffery S [mailto:Jeff.Curtis@safety-kleen.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, September 13, 2017 8:45 AM
To: Russell, Merlin <Merlin.Russell@dep.state.fl.us>
Cc: Baker, Bryan <Bryan.Baker@dep.state.fl.us>; Fellabaum, Pamela
<Pamela.Fellabaum@dep.state.fl.us>; Hartshorn, Brad <Brad.Hartshorn@dep.state.fl.us>; Blandin,
Norva <Norva.Blandin@dep.state.fl.us>; White, John <John.White@dep.state.fl.us>; Knauss,
Elizabeth <Elizabeth.Knauss@dep.state.fl.us>
Subject: RE: Safety Kleen Post-Irma status
 
Good Morning All,
 
Here is an update on the Safety-Kleen branch facilities in Florida:
 

Medley (Miami) – Damage to facility fence/gate due to downed trees, other than that no
damage to buildings/structures.  Facility has power, but is not currently operating any services
due to access issues from trees/debris on roads leading to the branch.
Boynton Beach – no damage to report, facility power was restored yesterday afternoon and is
operating today.
Sanford – no damage to report, facility has power and began limited operations yesterday.
Tampa – no damage to report, facility has power and will begin operations today. 
Orange Park – no damage to report, facility has power and is operating today.
Tallahassee – no damage to report, facility has power and is operating today.
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There were no releases at any of the SK facilities listed above due to Irma.  If anyone has any
questions let me know.
 
Thanks,  Jeff
 

From: Russell, Merlin [mailto:Merlin.Russell@dep.state.fl.us] 
Sent: Wednesday, September 13, 2017 7:53 AM
To: Curtis, Jeffery S <Jeff.Curtis@safety-kleen.com>
Cc: Baker, Bryan <Bryan.Baker@dep.state.fl.us>; Fellabaum, Pamela
<Pamela.Fellabaum@dep.state.fl.us>; Hartshorn, Brad <Brad.Hartshorn@dep.state.fl.us>; Blandin,
Norva <Norva.Blandin@dep.state.fl.us>; White, John <John.White@dep.state.fl.us>; Knauss,
Elizabeth <Elizabeth.Knauss@dep.state.fl.us>
Subject: Safety Kleen Post-Irma status
 
Good Morning Jeff,
 
I’m sure you have plenty to do but when you have a minute, can you let us know, briefly, how your
facilities made out?  As I understand, all DEP offices (except Marathon) should be up and running. 
Let us know if we can help.
 
merlin
 
Merlin D. Russell Jr.
Professional Geologist III
Hazardous Waste Program & Permitting, Room 330G
Florida Department of Environmental Protection
2600 Blair Stone Road
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400
850.245.8796 (work)
merlin.russell@dep.state.fl.us
Monday-Thursday, 7:00 a.m.-4:30 p.m.; Fridays, 7:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m.
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